
 

When do I need to call my doctor or be tested for COVID-19? 

The primary symptoms of COVID-19 infection are fever, cough and shortness of breath. 

If you have NO symptoms, you do not need to call your doctor and cannot be tested 
for COVID-19. 

If you have mild symptoms (e.g. you would not normally see a doctor): 

• If you have traveled internationally, call your doctor 

• If you have traveled in the US to a place that has a lot of COVID-19 cases, 
call your doctor 

• If you know you were exposed to someone diagnosed with COVID-19, call 
your doctor. 

• If you do not fit into one of the above 3 categories, stay home until 
symptoms are gone and take care of your illness as you normally would. 

 
If you have moderate symptoms (e.g. you would normally call your doctor):  Stay at 
home and call your doctor for advice. 
 
If you have severe symptoms (e.g. you are having a lot of trouble breathing):  Go to 
the Emergency Room or call 911.  If calling 911, let them know you think you may 
have COVID-19 infection.  If going to the emergency room, call ahead if possible.  
Letting EMS and the hospital know ahead of time will help prevent exposing health care 
workers. 
 Munson:  231-935-5000 
 Paul Oliver Memorial Hospital:231-352-2200 

If you do not have a health care provider or are unsure what to do, call Munson’s 
COVID-19 hotline at 231-935-0951.  

 


